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Balboa Tennis Club 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
August 16, 2016
 Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m
Attendees: Janene Christopher (President), Gary Smith (Vice President), Julia Gregory (Treasurer), Ruben Carriedo, M.A. Hillier, Esther Leeflang, Colleen Clery Ferrell (Club Director). Andrew Macfarlane (Secretary) and Geoff Griffin (Tennis Director) were present.
The July 2016 meeting minutes and board absences were approved unanimously. 
Member/Guest presentation – Janene introduced new prospective Social Media Director Julie Prichard to the Board. Julie spoke about her four years as a member of the Club. She also spoke about her 10 year old daughter Kate, who recently won a tournament at the Club. Julie has offered to help Janene with the Facebook account. She will also encourage relationships with millennials through Instagram and Twitter posts. By profession, Julie is a professional photographer and art instructor. She wants to develop brand loyalty with followers. In exchange for her efforts, she is requesting a membership for she and her daughter Kate and she would also like the title of Social Media Director. Her goal is to produce five posts a week. A motion was made and approved to give Julie the title and membership for she and daughter Kate.
President's Comments (Janene Christopher)
Janene will defer comment until later in the meeting.
Tennis Director’s Report (Geoff Griffin) The BTC Open netted $5766, with help from the Brinker family $5000 donation and the BTC Junior netted $2930. Both tournaments were successful and profitable. Geoff spoke about purchasing 50 tickets for the August 19 Padre Tennis Day, with a percentage of the profits going to the Wounded Warriors. He still has 18 left to be sold. 
Club Director’s Report (Colleen Clery Ferrell)
· Plumbing Update – Multiple issues with restrooms. Both were snaked and lines eventually cleared except women’s shower. Camera down drain showed rock in the pipe. Rock Star Plumbing replaced small portion of pipe and checked in with City to pull a permit. Building declared, “Historical – over 45 years old” so process took much longer. Janene did research and found out building is only 41 years old.  Still waiting for City inspection, yet both restrooms and showers are fully functional.  
· Tree Request from Dan/Melissa – City has decided to take out old stump behind Reservation Office and plant two new trees there instead of BTC absorbing the cost.
· Our Lady of Peace Tennis Coach – New tennis coach to replace Darice Carnaje is Karen Karoub.
· Shopify Results – Online payments starting to catch on. Members able to renew online as well as generate new memberships. System working out well so far.
· Daily Log Review – Reservation attendant should notify police immediately the next time the African American man who has been harassing members comes back again.
Committee Reports
· Budget and Finance (Julia) (1) The Profit and Loss, Budget vs. Actual for the month of July shows a differential on net income of only $35. The repair and maintenance expense for the bathrooms will be realized in the August financials. T-shirt expense for the two July tournaments was app. $2900 vs. Actual budget of $5000 which helped the bottom line. Budget for 2017 will be adjusted accordingly. Since additional funds over budget are being allocated for repair and maintenance, the 2017 budget will be revised in this area as well. Total expense for YTD was budgeted for $230,000 and came out at $226,000. Julia is very happy with the numbers and budget overall. (2) Julia and Colleen met with Club CPA Jere Batten to discuss option of applying for 501(c)3 status vs. current 501(c)4 status that the Club  operates under. Any donated funds for BTC are run through GSDCTC – Greater San Diego City Tennis Council, with 5% of the money being used to help rebuild run down tennis courts in the area. With the 501(c)3 status, the Club would have to devote 33 and a half percent overall time to raising money. Jere said with 501(c)3 status, Club would have to change the mission of the club and an additional Board of Directors would have to be named with only 80% being able to serve on regular Board. Jere recommended keeping the present system. 
· Facilities (Janene) 1. Two bids were received for a fence to be installed behind the north backboard - $1140 and $1458. The Board decided to add this item to the Club Wish List. 2.  A new door for the men’s restroom has already been approved and is on order. 3. Janene purchased 2 sail shades for the front of the Pro Shop for $40 and approximated $100 in labor for installation. The Board approved of her purchase and installation.
· Constitution and Bylaws – Board Decision Making Process – Julia said she thought this was settled before. Members can’t vote on any issue or item unless it has been on the agenda for 48 hours ahead of time. Rules for special meetings can be done through the President. Don’t want to have decisions where things are decided without Board discussion.  Emails for example, do not qualify for public record.
·  Employment and Personnel – New rules for companies with five employees or more will go into effect in 2017. They will be discussed at a future meeting.
· Ethics – Spike Lowndes request for Wounded Warrior volunteer to receive complimentary membership denied. Geoff Griffin agreed there is no reason to offer complimentary membership for volunteers.
Contract and Lease
· SUP Update  - Fully executed Special Use Permit with the City of San Diego signed and effective through June 2018.
· Cafe – SUP also signed by Becky Kuba from Ohana Cafe. Grease trap emptied and line cleared in Cafe. Club unable to come up with legal way to combat competitor’s business car parked in front of club daily.
Other Issues

· Newsletter – Colleen asked the Board if they had any ideas for November publication. Several ideas were suggested such as article on junior Kate Prichard, SUP information, feature on Becky Kuba and Ohana Cafe, Update on ball recycling program and tip of the month as always from a BTC Pro.
· Website – Board agreed individual pros should have their own websites for particular advertisements other than lesson information. All individual requests for website ads need to be approved by Geoff as Director of Tennis before posting.
· Advertising/Public Outreach - None

· Fundraising – None 
Unfinished Business 
· Tournament Pavilion plan and naming rights – Janene is very busy at work, yet hoping to have design plans by the end of the year.
· Clinic Analysis – 
A. Esther spoke about ball sweepers on teaching courts where arms are plastic and often fall off when trying to pick up balls. She would like to see them replaced with metal sweepers. Geoff said he uses the plastic sweepers when teaching the Wounded Warriors at Balboa Hospital because they are easy to transport, he also sells them in his shop and they are inexpensive. The metal sweepers cost $600 each. Esther said people are frustrated and this reflects on Balboa Tennis Club. Geoff replied that he purchased ten tubes to aid in ball pickup and that six were stolen in a week. Esther asked if there was a way to get a ball sweeper on each court. Mike and Mimi each have their own for personal use, yet Geoff agreed to purchase two more so there is a ball pickup on each court.
B. In regards to better balls for teaching courts, Geoff said he has never purchased new balls for teaching in his 28 years of teaching at BTC. He says the teaching balls are used by everyone and disappear very easily. This is one way he keeps his clinic prices so low. He showed a photo on his phone of all the balls in his office (2000) and also brought samples of three levels of balls in his stock from totally worn out and ready for recycling to medium worn and still usable. He has purchased two new ball carts and now has 11 in his stock. The pros are helping to separate the bad and good balls.

Youth Program – Board Members proposed the idea of creating a junior academy. Geoff mentioned past attempts to create a similar program, however court availability has been an issue. Currently, the Club offers an Excellence Program taught by Pros Armando Sandoval and Eduardo Afini on Monday, Wednesday and Friday. Expansion to that program is limited to court availability. One option mentioned before was to use Roosevelt Junior High tennis courts, yet there aren’t any restrooms there for use.
New Business
· Complimentary membership Request – Discussed earlier
·  Ball sweepers, clinic balls – Discussed earlier
Adjournment: 8:45 p.m. Executive session to follow
The next board meeting will be September 20, 2016   
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